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3/29/2021 Edcgov.us Mail - Re: 2510 Bedford Avenue Placerville

Office: 530-672-4530

Cell:  530-417-5438
inalley@golyon.com

Website: hitp://Inalley.golyon.com/

To download my mobile app: Lori's Mobile App

| have not verified any of the Information contained in the documents prepared by others.
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March 26, 2021

To: El Dorado Planning Commission Open Forum for Public Comment — Add to the agenda to
be read

Re: 2510 Bedford Avenue
APN 050-010-38-100 37.89 acres split RE-20 and OS (Old APN 050-16-100)
and APN 050-010-35-100 14.7 acres zoned 0S5

Dear Planning Commissioners:

In 2013 we purchased two adjoining parcels {One zoned RE-20 and one zoned Open Space} at
the top of Bedford Avenue. Prior to the purchase of the property we met with El Dorado
County Building and Planning to confirm that we could build on the Open Space parcel. The
parcels were partially cleared in order to build a home and later a swimming pool, landscape, a
shop, and an orchard. From 2013 through 2016 we drilled a well, pushed a road that met El
Dorado County Fire requirements, pulled power, and applied for and received an address from
El Dorado County. Shortly thereafter we contracted with Terry Stigall to build our home.

On March 10, 2016 in preparation of the build, | went in to the El Dorado County Planning Dept
and met with Tom Dougherty, Associate Planner. Tom advised me that the rules for Open
Space had changed and we were no longer allowed to build a home on our property. Following
an in- depth explanation on all the improvements we had systematically made in preparation to
build, | reached out to Roger Trout and Lillian MacLeod, Principal Planners and Brian Veerkamp,
El Dorado County Supervision for District 3 for assistance.

On March 15, 2016 Lillian Macleod, Principal Planner advised me by email that the County will
initiate a map correction for our property to change the zoning from Open Space to Rural Land
20 Acres and that the base zone would then be consistent with the surrounding zoning, which
in turn would enable us to proceed with plans to construct our house. Additionally, she said
that El Dorado County would have the map correction completed by the time we were issued a
final occupancy of our building permit. Along with the General Plan changes there was also a
new mineral overlay setback change from the original 50’ setback to 250’ setback. Due to the
new mineral overlay we were required to hire a surveyor and merge two parcels in order to
meet the 250’ mineral overlay setback in order to build. A building permit was issued
November 16, 2016 and our new home at 2510 Bedford Avenue Placerville was finaled for
occupancy on November 7, 20172017. At this time, and as a result of the final permit being
signed-off we were under the belief that El Dorado County had completed the re-zone as
discussed.

On January 24, 2019 | received a letter in the mail regarding a Planning Commission Meeting
that listed our parcels (North Placerville area Re-zone 4 parcels) which was news to us. This
was removed from the Planning Commission meeting due to needing further review (see
highlighted are on attached Planning Commission Agenda). | attended this meeting and stood
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We are writing to request that El Dorado County initiate a general plan amendment to re-zone
the above parcels from Open Space to RE-10/RE-20 thus making our parcels consistent with the
surrounding homes on acreage that surround our property and thus enable us to build a
swimming pool, shop, and orchard like a normal RE-20 zone would allow. We were told that
this would be done for us many years ago by El Dorado County Planning and we do not feel that
we should have to privately initiate a General Plan Amendment and rezone. If the County
would have advised us of the non-conforming issues we were to face in the future at the time
we applied for a building permit we would have postponed our project until the issues were
resolved. We were required to hire a surveyor in order to do a parcel merge prior to building
due to the new 250" mineral overlay setback that was put into effect with the new General Plan
(prior to the new General Plan the mineral overlay setback was50’).

We would like to invite you up to the property at any time to see our home and the
surrounding land around it. We are longtime residents of El Dorado County and enjoy the
quality of life that our county has to offer. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Mark and Lori Nalley
2510 Bedford Avenue
Placerville CA 95667
530-417-5438
530-417-5439
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